
 

Welcome to FY16 everyone!  Iõve had a busy end to my 

summer and fall, filled with some interesting travels for 

both work and vacation to Israel, Turkey, Maine, New 

York, Michigan, and Florida just to name a few. The photo 

included with this article is from my vacation in Turkey 

with my husband Brooks, what an amazing trip; we even 

brought back a handmade rug as an epic souvenir and the 

first item for our new house. With the ongoing demands of 

business travel and wanderlust, you may wonder when am I actually in MN? Well, contrary to the 

adventurous impression of my Facebook stream, I am in town on average 75% of the time. I like 

to spend my time supporting outreach activities, working with my Girl Scout troop (they are in 

10th grade already?!), and the occasionally party.  

We are off to a great start for FY16, I so appreciate the hard work of Tricia Walker and the pre-

ceding executive council for setting us up for success, with establishing our current strategic 

plan, fostering a strong partnership with SHPE, and excellence in professional development and 

outreach programming. I look forward to keeping the momentum going and pushing our team to 

excel in their society goals. I am a big fan of goal setting, and planning for stretch goals; I hope 

to share in the joys of success in reaching these goals with the executive council and committees 

as the year progresses. Congratulations to Sam Madden and Jess Springer with the Open House 

at the Bakken, it was AWESOME! Stay tuned for the next development and networking events 

they have up their sleeves.  

I am especially excited about the 13 th annual Junior Girl Scout Badge event sponsored by Boston 

Scientific. I have happily handed the reins of this event over to Jen Tsai and Emily Esko. As an 

event that is near and dear to my heart, and one that has helped me foster so many connections 

through both SWE and the community, you will find me there ð cheering enthusiastically and 

helping to spread interest in STEM to the next generation. We have new growth in our Outreach 

committee, please join us as we strengthen our program outside of signature events and offer 

new volunteer opportunities.      

I am still coasting on a rush of inspiration from WE15, Whoa! Nashville. This was only the 2 nd time 

Iõve attended the conference, and the first time I participated in both Celebrate SWE! and as an 

exhibitioner. It was great to see so many familiar and new faces from SWE -MN. I am proud of our 

award winners!  

There is so much more in store for us through the year, I feel like Iõve hardly captured the tip of 

the iceberg. Please find out more of our highlights in the newsletter, and check in on our weekly 

announcements and calendar often, as Iõm looking forward to seeing you at one of our events 

soon! Please feel free to drop me a line any time  

All the best,  

Rachel  

president@swe -mn.org  

Presidentõs Letter 

Special points of  

Interest  

 
John Oliver featured the Society 

of Women Engineers as a worthy 

recipient of scholarship dona-

tions on his show. This  has  pro-

vided wonderful awareness for 

our mission. 

 

See http://time.com/3822865/

john-oliver-2015-time-100/ to 

find out more! 
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VP Spotlight 
 

Wow, first newsletter of the SWE year. I am very excited by the energy of our 

SWE planning teams this year as we look to expand some of our classic events to 

reach even more members and future members. You will still find your favorite 

events such as Girl Scout Patch Day, WOW!, and Spring Seminar.  Girl Scout Patch 

Day is only a few days away taking place on November 14th. Another new item 

this year you may have noticed is the extensive branding campaign that was un-

dertaken by SWE headquarters more than a year ago. An outside firm was hired 

to consult to make sure that the outside perception and internal perception of 

SWE matches what WE want it to be. Just as Google and so many others have 

done, it was time for a new look for SWE. Youõll see some of the new elements in 

our website, press releases, even this newsletter. To learn more and see the new 

resources, SWE-MN will be hosting a Webinar with Past President Elizabeth Bierman on November 

11th from 12-1pm. More details on the website calendar, or email Lynn (vp@swe -mn.org) for call in 

information.To explore on our own time, check out this website:  

 

http://societyofwomenengineers.swe.org/new -logo  

 

What would you like to see us do this year? How do you want to participate? Iõd love to hear your  

thoughts. I look forward to seeing you at an upcoming event ñmetro lunches, GSPD or more! A new 

look for SWE: How to use our new resources to help answer òSo what is SWE?ó  

 

Elizabeth Bierman, Past President SWE  

November 11th, 2015 12 -1pm WEBex  

Join WebEx meeting  

Meeting number: 923 278 985  

 

-Lynn Davenport  

 

 

Section Representative Update 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS:  

Fall is prime time for the Annual SWE Conference, celebrated this year in Nashville, Tennessee. It is 

also the perfect time to start planning to attend the SWE Region H Conference! The University of 

Wisconsin -Platteville SWE Section, in conjunction with the Dubuque Professional SWE Section, will 

host the 2016 Region H Conference, focused on òMó Powering Women on February 26-28th. Thanks to 

the close location and shorter duration, this is an affordable and great opportunity for professional de-

velopment, networking, leadership development, and getting to know your fellow SWE -MN members 

better. We hope to see many members there! If you have any questions, please get in touch ð we 

would be happy to help. - 

Your Section Representatives (Lauren Kelly, Kim Miller, Melissa Stiegler, Patricia Walker)  
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WE15ñReach Out to Reach Up 
 

It is hard to believe that WE15 has already come and gone. This year 

thousands of individuals gathered in Music City, Nashville, TN. Wom-

en were represented from all stages of their engineering careers. 

From young collegiate interested in internships or their all -important 

first jobs, to seasoned professionals seeking new opportunities to 

grow. This year there were over 9000 attendees, over 30 SWE -MN 

attendees, 2 SWE-MN happy hours, and SWE -MN won the multicul-

tural award! See below for some of the fun from this years event!  

 

Plenary sessions available online to view at http://we15.swe.org/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two SWE-MN individuals were also recognized for society level awards this year.  

Kalyani Mallela received the SWE Distinguished New Engineer award and   

Charlene Willenbring received the Outstand SWE counselor award.  

See more details on  pages to follow.  
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Congrats to Kalyani Mallela  
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Congrats to Charlene Willenbring  



 

Professional Development Events 
 

2015 SWE-MN Open House 

SWE MN Professional Development team hosted this yearõs Open House at the Earl Bakken Museum in Minneap-

olis, with the theme centered around Innovation and Inventions. Each SWE -MN Committee compiled information 

about their favorite female inventor. Examples included Letitia Geer, the inventor of the medical syringe and 

Katharine Blodgett, the inventor of low reflectance invisible glass!  We are excited to say that we had just over 100 

attendees at the Open House. We would like to thank Medtronic for being an outstanding sponsor for this yearõs 

Open House. Not only did they bring in amazing keynote speakers, but about 20% of our attendees were Med-

tronic employees. Medtronicõs keynote speakers, Amisha and Jennifer, were extremely inspiring and made such 

a strong impact on this yearõs attendees. We hope to see them at future SWE-MN events. In addition, over 20 dif-

ferent companies from the Twin Cities were represented at this yearõs event and over 10% of our attendees were 

students, both undergraduate and graduate level, from the University of Minnesota.  Thank you everyone who 

attended and helped out with the event!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWE-MN & Aerotek Presented òHow to Build Your Individual Brandó 

In the beginning of October, the Professional Development team partnered with Aerotek to host the event, "How 

to Build Your Individual Brand." We hosted 20 SWE -MN members for an in -depth look into how to market and 

highlight your own abilities, in order to further your career. We got great feedback and plan to partner with Aero-

tek once again next year.  We want to give a big shout out and thank you to Elizabeth Bierman for helping set this 

relationship up!  
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Awards Update  
I am here to help with applications and information required for submission.  Here is a general 

timeline for application submissions:  

New Faces of Engineering ð November 2015  

Deadline for Region H Awards ñDecember 2015  

MFESTS Awards ð January 2016 

SWE Awards ð March 2016 

 

New Faces of Engineering  

DiscoverE has two award categories ð New Faces and New Faces College Edition.  Finalists are select-

ed by the professional society (SWE) and announced in February 2016.  Winners are selected by Dis-

coverE and announced on April 4, 2016.  The deadline is approaching fast ð online applications must be 

submitted by November 20, 2015.  

Region H Awards  

Region H awards are give to individuals, collegiate sections, and professional sections. All awards are 

descriptions can be found at region.swe.org/awards.html. All award packets are due December 1, 

2015.  FY15 awards will be awarded at the FY16 Region H Conference.  

MFESTS 

The Minnesota Federation of Engineering, Science and Technology Societies presents four awards an-

nually during Engineering Week to recognize the individual achievements from within Member Socie-

ties: 

Distinguished Engineer of the Year  

Distinguished Scientist/Technologist of the Year  

Young Engineer of the Year  

Young Scientist/Technologist of the Year  

If you are interested in being nominated or nominating someone else, please contact me so we can 

get started!  The submission deadline sneaks up in January after the holidays.  See the website  

for more information.  

SWE Awards  

SWE awards are available for individuals and events at the national and regional level.  The deadline 

for submissions seems far off, but completing the packets can take some time.  SWE -MN has a strong 

history of great leaders and outstanding events.  Letõs start the conversation now ð this could be your 

year!  

òYou may encounter many defeats, but you must not be defeated.  In fact, it may be necessary to en-

counter the defeats, so you can know who you are, what you can rise from, how you can still come of it.ó 

ð Maya Angelou  

Stephanie Fasen 

http://mfests.org/awards/


 

Outreach News  
Events  

 

Girl Scout Patch Day ð Design Your Future 

¶ On November 14 th at 9:00am at Boston Scientific Junior Girl Scouts will explore what itõs like 
to be a product design by participating in 4 hands -on experiments.  In addition, this event 

will include the Adultõs Leadership Education Track. 

* If you are interested in volunteering please contact the volunteer coordinator volun-

teer@ swe-mn.org.   

Superhero Engineers 

¶ Is it a bird? Is it a plane? No ð it's an engineer,  the everyday superhero!!!   Join us for some 

fun superhero themed events, complete with superhero themed experiments.  

* December 15 th --- Wyoming, MN sponsored by Polaris  

* If you are interested in volunteering please contact the volunteer coordinator volun-

teer@ swe-mn.org.   

Updates  

SWE-MN Storage Locker Organized! 

¶ Special thanks to everyone who helped organize the SWE storage locker and inventory the 
experiment bins.  Just a friendly reminder to the experiment bin owners to complete the 

experiment inventories by mid -November.  
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Counselor Updates  
 

UMN  

 

UMN won honorable mention for the SWE Team Tech competition at WE15. This is the first year they 

have entered. YAY!  

 

St. Thomas  

 

1. Brought 14 women to WE15!  

2. 2. Compary sponsored meetings every month to get to know what is going on in the MSP area in 

engineering.  

3. Involved in the community through outreach events - this fall we've helped out at the Works muse-

um GirlTime event and are participating in an Up Til Dawn event to raise funds and awareness for 

childhood cancer. We also will be helping out at the SWE MN Girl Scout day.   

4. Working to enhance the experience of aspiring female engineers on campus through social events.   

mailto:volunteer@swe-mn.org
mailto:volunteer@swe-mn.org
mailto:volunteer@swe-mn.org
mailto:volunteer@swe-mn.org


 

 

FY16 Sponsorship 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

             

 

 

GE WOMENS NETWORK  

                           AEROTEK     
 

For more information on how to become a SWE -MN Sponsor,  check out our Sponsorship Opportunities here . 

 

SILVER 

BRONZE  
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Scholarship Update  
 

We are still looking for corporate sponsors for the  

SWE-MN Corporate Partner Scholarship program!  

 

The SWE-MN Corporate Partner Scholarship program recognizes the accomplishments of hard -

working women engineering students by providing financial assistance to enable them to achieve 

their educational and professional goals.  Tuition based scholarships are offered to students in engi-

neering and computer science at the schools in Minnesota, North Dakota and South Dakota with ac-

credited programs.   

 

Corporate partners are asked to provide a donation of at least $1,000 per named scholarship and may 

specify the discipline of study of the woman who receives their scholarship.  This is a great opportuni-

ty for companies to create a higher profile with the students at the 11 schools in our program service 

area, where companies may not recruit in person. We advertise our scholarships and sponsors on the 

SWE-MN website, in announcements that go out to each school, and in a number of emails that adver-

tise the program.  

 

If you know a company that might be interested in participating in our program, please let me 

know and I can send information regarding our program for their review .  Our deadline for do-

nations is quickly approaching, so please donõt wait! 

 

Erica Girard  

http://www.swe-mn.org/fund-development.html
http://www.bostonscientific.com/
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November 2015  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

       

Girl Scout Patch 

Day 

December 2015  

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

Outreach Meeting  

West/South Metro 

Networking Lunch  

Girl Scout Patch 

Day 

North Metro Net-

working Lunch  

Rochester Network-

ing Lunch  
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Congrats to following SWE -MN Members  

RachelñNew house  

Jen TsaiñNew house 

Erin LamkeñEngaged  

JacalynñEngaged  

Laura KooistrañNew baby  

KalyaniñNew baby  

LesleyñNew baby on the way  

LynnñNew job, switched Medtronic Divisions  


